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Upcoming Events

May 26™ — Harry Brooks Memorial Jousting
Tournament. 11:00 a.m.

June 2™ and 3™ — Gilmor’s Raid. Civil War
encampment and reenactment.

June 9™ — Founder’s Day Joust. 11:00 a.m.
- Yard Sale 9:00 — noon.

June 17" — Happy Father’s Day from the
Friends of Jerusalem Mill!
Sunday — Funday at Jerusalem Mill. Family
games. 2 —5 p.m.
Tracey Eldridge Music in Motion. Concert for
children, in the meadow. 6 p.m.to 8 p.m. $

June 23" — George Kreutzer Memorial Joust.
11:00 a.m.
- Historic Hosanna School Museum in Darlington
Juneteenth Celebration

June 24™ — Charlie Zahm Concert in the
meadow. 6 p.m.to 8 p.m. $

July 1% — Renegade Thunder Concert in the
meadow. 6 p.m.to 8 p.m. $

July 4™ — Kingsville Parade. See the Jerusalem Mill
Float.

July 14™ — Jerusalem Mill J ousting Tournament.
11:00 a.m.

Details on all of our events are available on our web
page at www.jerusalemmill.org.

In the Spotlight: é
The General Store

The Jerusalem general store was built in the 1830's
by the Lee family, and remained under their
supervision until the 1880s. It was a valuable
source of a wide variety of goods and materials for
the village and surrounding communities. Its
location on Jerusalem Road, at the intersection with
Jericho Road, allowed it to take advantage of the
traffic between Bel Air and Baltimore and was
within walking distance of nearby Franklinville.
Jerusalem Road was the northern end of the
“Baltimore and Jerusalem Turnpike”. Most of the
former turnpike is the current Route 1.

Perhaps the store’s greatest historical significance
occurred in July 1864, when the Confederate
cavalry, under the command of Major Harry
Gilmor, raided the mill and store in Jerusalem.
They requisitioned horses from Mr. Lee and took
supplies from the general store, including boots,
shoes and other apparel. Come to our Gilmor’s
Raid weekend on June 2™ and 3™ and explore our
Civil War living history village.




The store remained in business until 1939 when
Samuel O. McCourtney, the store's last owner
passed away. He had operated the store for 58
years, which explains why today the store is fondly
referred to as “McCourtney’s Store”. Perhaps one
of the more fascinating stories of Samuel
McCourtney was his desire to demonstrate his
fitness at about age 85, so he began a tradition of
celebrating his birthday by walking all the way to
Baltimore to visit friends. He did, however, accept
aride back to the village! He was also the Jerusalem
Mills Postmaster from 1906 until 1923 when the
post office was moved to Franklinville.

After McCourtney’s death, the building was divided
into apartments. The state park purchased the store
from Mary Cadwalader in 1999 and added it to its
park holdings, then to the Friends of Jerusalem
Mill’s lease. We were in luck that McCourtney's
granddaughter, Mary Silling, and other relatives,
had stories and artifacts from the McCourtney Era
at the store. Thus we have dedicated the former
dining room of the residence to tell the story of
Samuel McCourtney's involvement in the village
and share some furniture and other personal items
from his stay at the store. We are fortunate to have
some ledgers of his products and sales, as well as
the names of his customers which help bring to life
the happenings of the village in the early 1900's.
Photos of family life are included in our collection.

Today the front room (or parlor) of the residence
section includes information on the Gilmor Raid as
well as other events in Harford County, reflecting
the split in sentiment which existed at the time. In
this room, the Civil War aficionado can find plenty
of information to hold their interest.

The general store in September, 2015

Also in our front room, those interested in vintage
sports can find information on 1860's baseball and
our home team, The Chesapeake Nine, which plays
on the field adjoining the store.

The store itself makes up the largest portion of the
building. In 2006 The Friends finished renovating
the downstairs apartment into the former store
configuration. Relying on historical architect,
Jeffrey Lees and the recollections of Mary Silling,
the store was returned to a 1930's setting. Thanks to
many generous donations the store recaptures an
authentic feel, even down to 1930's radio shows and
an always ready checker game next to the pot-
bellied stove.

The Friends Gift Shop adjoins the general store.
Our volunteers man the store and gift shop year-
round on Saturdays and Sundays from 1:00 to 4:00
P.M. Some of the most popular items in the gift
shop are the birdhouses made with reclaimed wood
from the renovated covered bridge, the colonial toy
collection, and specialty items made by our own
blacksmiths.

The General Store is always looking for more
volunteers. If you would like to help one or more
days each month in the general store or any of our
other buildings, you can contact us via e-mail at
jerusalemmill@yahoo.com, or by calling us on

410-877-3560.
——————.

Spring Dinner Honors the Scovills

On Friday May 4™, the Friends of Jerusalem Mill
held its annual Spring Dinner at Mountain Branch.

Spring Dinner (photo by Jack Benesch)



This year the dinner was in honor of Chris and Joan
Scovill for their lifetime of service to their country
and their community. After honorably serving as
commissioned officers in the U.S. Air Force, they
settled down in Kingsville in 1988, beginning a
long commitment of volunteer work. Chris built
our Visitor Center and Museum into the attraction
that it is today, bringing in visitors from every state
and from 38 countries. Chris has also served as a
mentor for the Harford County Public School
Transition Program, and for the Valleybrook Day
Camp volunteer service program. Joan created a
unique colonial toy collection and demonstration
that entertains people of all ages (and there’s no
electronics involved!). She has also fed countless
volunteers at a wide variety of village activities, and
has designed multiple floats for the Fourth of July
parades, earning many awards.

There were a number of presentations after the
dinner to honor the Scovills’ service:

e State Delegate Kathy Szeliga presented a
Governor’s Citation

e A County Council certificate presented by
Councilman David Marks

e Cheryl King from Valleybrook’s “It’s All Fun
and Games” day camp presented a Certificate of
Appreciation.

e Deb Comstock from the Harford County Public
Schools Office of Transition presented a photo
plaque

e A special thank you from Captain Mike
Browning, Gunpowder Falls State Park
Manager.

e An honorary bench, with engraved nameplate
presented by Harry Sanders, Founder of the
Friends of Jerusalem Mill. The bench has been
placed in the Visitor Center — Museum.

Thank you Chris and Joan for all you’ve done for
Jerusalem Mill Village, Gunpowder Falls State
Park, Valleybrook “campers”, Harford County
transition students, scouting organizations, and
countless others!

Governor’s Citation, preented by State Delegate Kathy
Szeliga (photo by Jack Benesch)
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The Year in Review

At the Spring Dinner the President of the Board of
Directors for the Friends of Jerusalem Mill, Rick
Decker, presented his Year in Review to the dinner
guests. He gave special thanks to Mike Browning,
Manager of the Gunpowder Falls State Park, and his
staff, for their continued partnership throughout the
year. Rick also highlighted two recent Scout
projects: 1) a footbridge on the Little Gunpowder
Trail, completed by Marley Downes and her team
as part of her Girl Scout Gold Award, and 2) a 200
split rail fence completed by Nicholas Marks and
his team as part of the Eagle Scout program.
Congratulations to Marley and Nicholas on your
accomplishments and thank you for your
contributions to Jerusalem Mill Village and the
Gunpowder Falls State Park.

Rick also shared the long list of Family Fun Events
that occurred throughout the year in 2017, and
thanked the audience for their support for a very
successful year. He closed his presentation with a
reminder of the many opportunities available to
interested volunteers, such as weekly grass cutting,
the monthly Second Saturday Serve, the many
special events conducted throughout the year, and
Visitor Center — Museum docent (greeter and tour
guide). Without any paid staff, our success is
completely dependent on volunteers, memberships,
sponsorships, events and donations.

e



A Great Gift Idea

Here’s a great idea for a gift for someone who loves
local history. We have limited edition prints called
“Christmas at the Gun Shop” in Jerusalem Village,
by artist Jackie Miller. The 14 3/8” high x 19” wide
print shows the building behind the mill after a
December snowfall. The building at various times
served as a wood shop producing gun stocks, a
cooperage producing barrels, and a house for a
succession of families. In fact, one of our docents,
David Ewing, lived in that house as a child. Stop in
and ask him about it!

Originally valued at $70.00, you can now get these
beautiful prints with a donation of only $15.00 if
you’re a member of the Friends of Jerusalem Mill,
or $20.00 for non-members. Matte and frame are
not included.

An Invitation to Civil War Reenactors

Do you enjoy going back in time and helping to
present part of our nation’s history? Do you have
Civil War garments, uniforms, or equipment to
demonstrate to interested visitors? Come join in the
fun on our Civil War weekend in the village. If you
would like to participate in our Civil War living
history program, and you have your own Civil War
era clothing, weapons, camping supplies, cookware,
etc., send us an e-mail at
jerusalemmill@yahoo.com.
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Jerusalem Mill Participates in
Park Quest 2018

The Maryland State Parks come together each
summer to provide a fun, family-centered activity at
a variety of our State Parks to encourage families to
get out and have fun together. According to their
web site: “The goal of Park Quest is to engage
families in outdoor activities throughout the
summer, and allow them to experience state parks
throughout Maryland. Park Quest allows families
to relax, unplug from today’s various methods of
technology, and experience the beautiful natural and
cultural resources that our public lands offer.

Park Quest offers 1,000 teams who qualify an
opportunity to explore the many hidden treasures
found in Maryland’s State Parks from June 1, 2018
through December 1, 2018.” Registration is
required to receive a passport that allows access to
areas with an entrance fee, but registration is limited
to 1,000 teams and they have already met the quota.
However, teams can still participate and can enjoy
all of the parks without a fee, or choose to pay the
entrance fee for those parks that have one.

Jerusalem Mill Village will have a box hidden at
each of 11 key historical sites throughout the
village. Participants can use the information hidden
in each box to answer the questions on the Quest
worksheets. There will be a riddle to help guide
you to the location of the next box. The answers to
the riddles can be found in the historical brochures
located at the information kiosk by the parking lot,
as well as inside the Visitor Center — Museum in
Lee’s Merchant Mill. - Get more information at:
http://dnr.maryland.gov/parkquest/pages/home.aspx

To discontinue your free subscription to The
Gristmill Gazette, simply reply to this e-mail with
“Unsubscribe” in the subject line. To contact the
newsletter editor, send an e-mail to
jerusalem.mill.curator@gmail.com, or call the

Visitor Center — Museum at 410-877-3560.



We are sincerely grateful to our sponsors for their generosity, enthusiasm, and belief in our mission!
We encourage all of our visitors to patronize our sponsors’ quality services and products. To inquire
about sponsoring our many activities and events, e-mail us at jerusalemmill@yahoo.com !

VILLAGE FOUNDER
Welch Mechanical Designs, LLC
Designers and manufacturers of high-
quality, high-precision optical systems for
commercial, military and scientific
applications.
1200 Technology Drive, Suite N
Aberdeen, MD 21001
410.698.3024

CONCERT SPONSOR
HCF&L P.A.

Handwerger, Cardegna, Funkhouser &
Lurman, P.A. is a full service tax,
accounting, and business consulting firm.
1104 Kenilworth Drive, Suite 300
Towson, MD 21204
410-828-0226

EVENT SPONSOR
Sunshine Grille Bistro and Catering
Greek and American cuisine in a casually
elegant atmosphere.
12607 Fork Road
Fork, MD 21051
410-592-3378

GUNSHOP PATRIOTS
Wirtz & Daughters Garden Center
Visit us or use our delivery service to bring
mulch, sand, soil, or stone products to your
doorstep.
12140 Pulaski Highway
Joppa, MD 21085
410-679-6700
wirtzleahl@gmail.com

Walter G. Coale, Inc.
New Holland tractors, Mahindra tractors,
Lawn care equipment, trailers and snow
removal equipment for sale at Walter G
Coale, serving Harford county
2849 Churchville Rd
Churchville, MD 21028
410-838-3500

TSW Roofing Solutions
1615 Robin Circle, Suite G
Forest Hill, MD 21050
410-979-7876

SPRING HOUSE PRESERVERS

Joppatowne Garden Club
Perry Hall, MD 21128
410.698.5786

Lassahn Funeral Home
7401 Belair Rd
Baltimore, MD 21236
410.665.2000
hlassahn@]lassahnfuneralhomes.com

Bel Air Dental Care
We promise to look after your dental health
for a lifetime.
Alan Scharf, DDS and Gregory Indyke,
DDS
2300 Belair Road
Fallston, MD 21047
410-679-6700 or 410-879-8424

Corbin Fuel
Blue Ribbon pricing and service!
33 East Ellendale Street
Bel Air, MD 21014-0689
410-879-0579, 410-838-3590, or 1-800-
474-3590

Friends of David Marks
Baltimore County Councilman

Reds Wine and Spirits
Catering, Deli, Prepared Foods, Butcher—
Fresh Cut Meats, Wine, Beer, Liquor,
Groceries, ATM, Lottery, Propane
12037 Belair Road
Kingsville, MD 21087
410-592-6202



It’s All Fun & Games Day Camp
Everything a camp should be!
Located in the Valleybrook Country Club
1810 Valleybrook Drive
Kingsville, MD 21087
410-879-4460

Party Party
Your total party headquarters!
222 Commerce Road, Forest Hill, MD
21050
410-893-3321

Gunpowder Lodge
Unique neighborhood restaurant & bar
tucked alongside the Gunpowder River.
10092 Belair Road
Kingsville, MD 21087
410-256-2626

Feild Family Dentistry
Gentle Dental for the Whole Family
Dr. Paul E Feild, DDS, PA
12619 Harford Road
Fork, MD 21051

Pete’s Pickins Antiques and
Collectables
Over 40 years of experience buying and
selling quality antiques!
7901 Bradshaw Road, Upper Falls, MD,
21156
410-592-6884 or 410-592-5420

Prosperity Home Mortgage, LLC
Put Prosperity in your life!
Joseph H. Bragg, lll, Home Mortgage
Consultant (NMLSR #209891)
3004 Emmorton Road
Abingdon, MD 21009
410-515-6007

Harry and Scott Sanders
Long and Foster Realtors
Bringing a heritage of quality to Baltimore
and Harford County real estate.
12514 Jerusalem Road
Kingsville, MD 21087
410-592-6751

Maryland Army National Guard.
Recruiting and Retention NCO SGT
Kimberly Kerschner
4244 Montgomery Rd
Ellicott City, MD 21043
443-789-9269
Kimberly.D.Kerschner.mil@mail.mil

The Flanders Group
Wealth Management, CPA, and Tax
Service
221 Maitland Street
Bel Air 21014
Telephone:(410) 569-4506
Fax:(443) 403-2540
Email: info@flanderscpa.com

Yox’s Yard
(Small engine and lawn equipment
maintenance)

12210 Pulaski Hwy Bldg C
Joppa, MD 21085
410-977-5511
Yoxs.Yard@gmail.com

Chesapeake Nine of Baltimore
(Antique Baseball Club)
410-812-5220

This newsletter is also supported by a grant
from the Maryland State Arts Council
through Harford County Cultural Arts Board.
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Special thanks to the Harford County
Special Grants, Cultural Grants, and Office
of Economic Development for their
continued support!



